
 

HP/SEC/                                                                                              9th June, 2021 
 
1. BSE Ltd. 
    Corporate Relationship Department,                       
    1st Floor, New Trading Ring,                                     
    Rotunda Building, P. J. Towers,                               
    Dalal Street, Fort, Mumbai - 400 001 

2. National Stock Exchange of India Ltd. 
    Exchange Plaza, 5th floor, 
    Plot No. C/1, G Block, 
    Bandra-Kurla Complex, 
    Bandra (East), Mumbai - 400 051 

 

Dear Sirs, 
 
Sub:  
 
Ref: Regulation 30 (3) of the SEBI (Listing Obligations and Disclosure Requirements)  
        Regulations, 2015. 
        ------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
 
Pursuant to Regulation 30 (3) of SEBI (Listing Obligations and Disclosure Requirements) 

Regulations, 2015 and further to the letters dated 12th September, 2017 and 24th July, 2019, 

we state that the Company has applied under Amnesty Scheme – 2021 (said Scheme) 

announced by the State Government of Rajasthan vide Notifications issued on 24th February, 

2021 for settlement of outstanding demands and disputes under the specified Acts listed in 

the referred Notification dated 24th February, 2021 inter alia relating to Rajasthan Sales Tax 

Act, subject to compliance with conditions stipulated therein. The Company on the advice of 

its legal Counsels has applied under the Amnesty Scheme- 2021 and has complied with the 

conditions of the said Scheme. The Company has received today confirmatory certificate from 

C.T.O. Ajmer, Rajasthan inter alia granting waiver of entire outstanding interest demand in 

response to the Company’s application under said Scheme. As a result the Company has 

reversed its provision of Rs.2132 Lakhs related to the disputed interest demand under the 

Rajasthan Sales Tax Act in the quarter ended March 31, 2021. With this all the pending sales 

tax disputes under Rajasthan Sales Tax Act stand settled.  

We request you to take the same on record. 

Thanking you,                                    
For The Indian Hume Pipe Company Limited 

                                                                                           
 
    
                               (S. M. Mandke) 

                              Company Secretary 
                                                                                            FCS-2723 
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